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Upcoming Events

OLRW Volunteer  opportunities: contact  Ione Gumpfer, OLRW Volunteer Coordinator, at 262-9788 or igumpfer@aol.com  

For more information about upcoming events and volunteer opportunities at HRP  call 808-593-8180 or online  at 

http://www.gophawaii.com
 Luncheon / Meeting  

March 5, 2015
Waialae Country Club

11:00 A.M. Social Hour                
11:30 A.M. Meeting
12:00 Noon Lunch
12:30 P.M.  Speakers

Cost
$30.00 Members
 $35.00 Guests          

Buffet Menu
Island Greens 
 Spinach Salad  

w/Bleu Cheese and Pears  
Pasta Salad Prima Vera 

 
 Teri Chicken Breast  
w/Orange Garnish 

 
Mashed Potatoes 

Fried Rice  
Fresh Vegetables 

Rolls & Butter 
 

Basic Beverages 
 

Desserts 
Key Lime Pie 

Warm Bread Pudding 
w/vanilla sauce 

Chocolate Haupia Trifle

Reservations/Cancellations

Celyn Chong Kee
306-5089

olrwreservations@gmail.com
olrw.org

Reservations/Cancellations must 
be made by February 28th. We are 
committed to pay for all lunches 
reserved, so  No Shows will be 
charged for their lunch.  
Please - no walk-ins. 

Oahu League of Republican Women Membership Application

Date_________    Birthday  Month _____  Day _____
Name_______________________________________
Address_____________________________________
City_______________________  Zip_____________
Telephone___________________ Fax ____________
E-mail Address________________________________
Dues  $25.00 Yearly  $200.00 Lifetime

Mail your check to:

Oahu League of 
Republican Women

#C-105
725 Kapiolani Blvd. 
Honolulu  HI  96813

Or bring it to our next meeting

Happy Birthday

March 2015

725 Kapiolani Blvd. C-105
Honolulu  HI  96813

O.L.R.W. Newsletter
Oahu League of Republican Women  
Carol Thomas, President • 808- 261-1146

Pam Smith, Editor • 808-398-5556 • olrwnews@gmail.com     

March Babies

Tom Yamachika is the President of the Tax Foundation 

of Hawaii, a private, nonprofit educational organization 

dedicated to informing the taxpaying public about the 

finances of our state and local governments in Hawaii. This 

means the Foundation looks at how government raises the 

money it spends, be it taxes, user fees, or borrowing money 

through the use of debt.  While most of the Foundation’s attention is focused on state 

government, it also keeps a watchful eye on county governments as they annually set 

real property tax rates in order to fund their respective budgets.
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Speaker:

Tom Yamachika - Tax Foundation of Hawaii

Please bring in your OLRW PAC Change.  

The change brought in last month was 

$20.02.

We have jars available that you can reuse 
every month.

Remember: Your Small Change can mean 

                                               Big Change in Hawaii!

2015 Dues are Due
2015 yearly dues are $25.00

We accept cash, checks or credit ard 
payment at our luncheon . You can 

also pay on line at 
olrw.org/membership



The following was sent to our Republican Legislators this 
month with the approval of the board and the members  

                         present at our February Luncheon

The Pres Says...
Carol Thomas, President

Oahu League of Republican Women (OLRW) has supported Republicans for elective 
office for over 68 years.  This includes all Republicans currently in office. 

Our support of Republican values is why we believe it important to let our legislators 

know that OLRW strongly opposes the extension or increase in the .5% GET for rail 
construction or for operation and maintenance. 
We oppose this tax increase for three reasons. 

  1.  Republicans should oppose tax increases that are as regressive as Hawaii’s 

GET is.  GET taxes harm low income earners, fixed income and small businesses.  
Opposing taxes that are unfair is a foundation of the Republican party.  The Rail tax 
costs each Oahu resident $200 per year, a family of 5 pays over $1000 in increased 
taxes every year to just pay this part of the GET.  The preposterous 
statement from Mayor Caldwell that tourists pay 1/3 of the tax belies the fact that 
Oahu residents pay 2/3 of the tax. 

  2.  Extending or increasing the .5% GET affords Honolulu the ability to continue 
irresponsible spending without accountability on the now bankrupt rail transit system.  
Honolulu had a $1 Billion contingency fund that it spent with less than 60% of the 
project contracted out.  Also it should be noted that it is more likely that there will be 
many more cost overruns in the second half of the 
project as it winds through more congested areas on it’s way from Aloha Stadium to 
Ala Moana shopping center. 

  3.  Honolulu has been secretive rather than transparent as to how the costs 

have ballooned so rapidly - blaming legal and time delays beyond their control.  
Although these might have been partly responsible, it is doubtful that they are the 
main reasons for the cost increases yet Honolulu has not detailed the real reasons 
for increased costs such as: low estimates in order to make the project look more 
acceptable.  Until HART and Honolulu realistically lay out the real costs and also 
equally important the cost and revenue source for operation and maintenance of the 
project it should not be supported. 

 We ask that elected Republicans unite around this issue and ensure the public 

is notified that our party stands for accountability, transparency and being good 
stewards of public funds. 

Carol Thomas 
President, Oahu League of Republican Women
For the Board of directors and membership 

IF NOT US, WHO?  IF NOT NOW, WHEN?  IF NOT HERE, THEN WHERE?

Feature Writers
We need people that are willing to 
write stories about current events 
and biographies of OLRW members.  
Professional credentials NOT required.

No need for a monthly commitment. 

Contact Pam Smith for more information.

Is one of our members ill?
If you know of a member that is sick or 
has had a death in the family please let us 
know so we can send them get well wishes 
or condolences. Call  Corresponding 
Secretary Jane Au at 373-3820

Advertisers
If we want to expand the newsletter to 
include more content we need to get 
advertisers to cover the cost. Please 
contact Pam for details.
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Letters to the Editor
We want to encourage our members to write letter to the editor.   As akamai members of the community, we should be commenting on the issues of the day 
to educate people that lack our perspective. If you have an issue that you want to speak out on, but don’t know how to write a letter Garry Smith is willing to 

help our members to write letters to the editor.  You can call Garry at 392-5559 or email him @ garrypsmith01@gmail.com.

Following are the rules for The Star Advertiser and MidWeek Letters:
The Star-Advertiser welcomes letters up to 150 words and guest columns of 500-600 words. The Star-Advertiser reserves the right to edit letters for clarity 
and length. Please direct comments to the issues; personal attacks will not be published. We reserve the right to edit for clarity and length. Include your 

name, address and daytime telephone number.

Letters must 
(a) be signed and include your area of residence and 

(b) include a daytime telephone number (not for publication).

Online form: Click here
Postal Mail: Letters to the Editor, Star-Advertiser
7 Waterfront Plaza, 500 Ala Moana, Suite 7-210

Honolulu, Hawaii 96813
E-mail: letters@staradvertiser.com

Fax: (808) 529-4750

Mayor’s excuses keep changing

‘Honolulu Star-Advertiser’ - 2015-01-30

If Mayor Kirk Caldwell has any hopes of convincing 
the Legislature to make the half-percent general 
excise tax increase for construction of rail effective 
ad infinitum, he needs to focus his message.
Originally he said he needed it in order to provide for 
the expected $50 million per year in operation and 
maintenance expenses.
Later, he said he needed it in order to continue 
extending the system to the University of Hawaii at 
Manoa and Waikiki.
Now he is insisting that if he doesn’t get it, then 
contracts can’t be signed to finish the system that is 
almost $1 billion over budget, with only 60 percent 
contracted out.
My advice to the mayor is to pick his favorite excuse 
and stick to it. 

Earl Arakaki 
Ewa Beach

Hold solar project hearings in Waianae

‘Honolulu Star-Advertiser’ - 2015-01-29 

Why is the state Public Utilities Commission 
holding a public hearing on two solar-farm 
projects, covering more than 300 acres, in 
Nanakuli instead of Waianae?
The projects by NextEra and Eurus will 
be located behind the hillside of Waianae 
Intermediate School, not in Nanakuli.
The residents who will be most affected by 
thousands of solar panels for the next 30-plus 
years have to travel to Nanakuli Elementary 
School on Feb. 12 at 3:30 p.m. to have their 
voices heard. Really? 

Johnnie-Mae L. Perry 
Chairwoman
Waianae Coast Neighborhood Board
Waianae

Below are letters from OUR MEMBERS printed by the Star Advertiser  and Midweek in the past month.  
We should aim for at least 3-4 letters per month from our members in print.  You can’t change peoples’ minds if you don’t speak out.

Mayor puts rail over res i dents

Honolulu Star-Advertiser - 2015-02-11

It is the height of arrogance by Mayor Kirk 
Caldwell to pit the real needs of Honolulu’s 
citizens against the perceived need to continue 
feeding the beast that has become the Honolulu 
Authority for Rapid Transportation.
If the 0.5 percent general excise tax for rail is 
extended, it will continue to add $1,000 a year to 
the cost of living for a family of five. The mayor 
has threatened that if he doesn’t get the exten-
sion, he will have to raise property taxes up to 
45 percent instead. This would greatly burden el-
derly, fixed-income homeowners, and be passed 
along to low-income renters by landlords.
It appears that financing rail, regardless of what 
it will eventually cost, is more important than the 
ability of Honolulu’s citizens to afford to live here. 

Pam Smith 
Ewa Beach

email letters to
Dchapman@midweek.com

Sam Slom 
Facebook post 

 1/31/2015

Earlier this week at a joint House Senate finance hearing in the State Capitol auditorium, I quizzed Honolulu Mayor 
Kirk Caldwell about the actual cost of the already over budget, failed heavy rail steel on steel train now rising in 
West O’ahu. No totals were forthcoming. He blamed the following for the delay and over budget of the $9.03 billion 
project: Governor Linda Lingle (who’s non- veto made all of this possible); a (successful) Native Hawaiian lawsuit 
about buried Iwi; a lawsuit (unsuccessful) led by Cliff Slater and 7 other individuals and groups (of which I through 
the SBH Foundation was a proud Plaintiff); unanticipated rising construction costs and other reasons unknown by the 
supporters. Upon further questioning of the Mayor about this project being all about development and not transportation 
or traffic reduction of congestion, the Mayor admonished me and said the project is really about, “social justice” 
and “transportation equity.” He wants an unending tax stream from you. Over my dead body. 

Now you know.

Luncheon Schedule

April 2 -   Hale Koa Hotel
John Keene

Shriner’s Hospital

May 7-    Waialae Country Club

June 4 -   The Willows
Legislative Update

We are dark July & August 
this year.

Sept 3     Oahu Country Club
Oct 1       Waialae Country Club
Nov 5
Dec 3      Waialae Country Club

H E L P
NEEDED
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The OLRW PAC  is the arm of the League that collects money 
to support our state and county candidates. 

During the last election cycle we gave $9300 to candidates 
running for State offices.  We felt that some deserved more, 
but we ran out of funds.  We would like to at least double our 
contributions next election cycle, but we need your continued 
and constant support to do that. 

If each of our members gave just $5 per month (about 17 cents 
per day) we would have well over $20,000 in our account for 
the next election.

There are a variety of payment methods available. We accept 
cash, checks and credit cards.  

If you would like to just throw your loose change in a jar every 
day we have jars available to save your coins in.  When you 
are coming to the luncheon just put your coins in a ziplock bag 
along with a piece of paper with your name & phone number 
and drop it at the door when you check in.  

Every coin, every check, every dollar brings us closer to our 
goal.  

Please help us help hard working candidates win their races.

Thank you to everyone who contributed to our PAC during the 
past month.  We received 

Lincoln Day 
                   Dinner

Last Month

$20.02
Change for Change

$125 
Valentine Sale

$367
Other Contributions

$574.02
Total this month

MARCH 26 
PRINCE KUHIO DAY 

A Prince of a 
Republican

Prince Jonah Kuhio Kalanianaole 
Day  remembers Prince Jonah Kuhio 
Kalanianaole’s life and his efforts to 
improve people’s lives in Hawaii. Prince 
Kuhio was born on the island of Kauai 
in 1871. He was Queen Liliuokalani’s 
cousin and she named him to be an 
heir to the throne so he was given the 
title of “prince”. He studied in California 
and at the Royal Agricultural College in 
England. He was 24 years old when he 
joined the Royalist uprising against the new republic in 1895 and was captured 
and convicted of treason.

Prince Kuhio later worked with the industrialists 
who overthrew the monarchy, believing that coop-
eration would bring political power that could help 
his people more than resistance would. He ran for 
the office of territorial delegate to the US congress 
AS A REPUBLICAN and won. He was re-elected 
10 times. He focused on developing Pearl Harbor 
and Honolulu Harbor, regular mail delivery and the 
“back to the farm” movement during his tenure.
He is best remembered for his successful effort 
to get congress to pass the 1920 Hawaiian Homes 
Commission Act to provide homesteads for Native 
Hawaiians. He also introduced a bill in 1919, which 
requested that Hawaii be admitted into America as a 
fully fledged state. Hawaii became the 50th state in 
1959. Prince Kuhio died in Waikiki, near Honolulu, 
on January 7, 1922, and a holiday was created to 
honor him in 1949.

2 0 1 5

Girl’s Day
3/3 or March 3rd is Hinamtsuri or Girl’s Day in Japan.  
It’s also referred to as Momo no Sekku or Peach 
Festivities. Sekku, was an occasion borrowed from 
China to signify the change of seasons. Girls’ Day 
celebrates and prays for a young girl’s growth and 
happiness.    
The peach is used to symbolize this day because 
March is when the peach flower blooms and the pink 
flowers are perfect for the young girls.  It is a tradition 
that the maternal grandparents give Japanese dolls 

called Hina ningyo to the baby girl.  These dolls are 
dressed in elaborate kimonos and accessories, 
This is also a fun time for little girls to dress in their 
kimonos and enjoy Japanese sweets. In Hawaii, since 
the traditional Japanese foods are not as readily 
available, they often make sweet mochi, rice cake, what 
the locals call Chi Chi Dango, using mochiko, which is 
rice flour, and coconut milk.

$62 
Calabash

Cheryl & Sen. Jeff Flake Harvey King  &  Pat Saiki

This is the new logo for the 
Republican Party of Hawaii

Sen. Jeff Flake of 
Arizona was our 
keynote speaker 
this year. 
It was nice to 
hear a senator 
that talked about 
issues that 
matter to us - not 
one mention of 
climate change 
all evening!

Harvey King was awarded the Lincoln 
Legacy Award this year for his tireless 
support of the party and its candidates.



February Luncheon
The Willows

3

There was no 50/50 drawing in December.

We encouraged people to support the PAC 
by purchasing goods at our sale.

The drawing will resume in January

Kathy Brown won the 50/50 
drawing in February. $62 went to 
Kathy and $62 went to the PAC.  
Kathy Generously donated her 

winnings to the PAC

50/50

6

Thank you to Kim Buffett for informing us about CrimeStoppers.

The      Funnies
You laugh, because if you didn’t you would cry...

Not Very          

 “Rep. Cynthia Thielen”  wrote: 
Thank you, Carol.  I oppose this tax exten-
sion, but some Caucus members represent 
Districts that want the Rail.
Aloha,

Cynthia

Representative Cynthia Thielen
Assistant Minority Floor Leader
50th Representative District 
(Kailua – Kaneohe Bay)
Phone: (808) 586-6480
Fax: (808) 586-6481
repthielen@capitol.hawaii.gov 
www.cynthiathielen.com
www.facebook.com/repcynthiathielen

Gene Ward Wrote:

Carol,
Well said and well written! Your letter to 
Beth says it all-but some districts may tie 
a few Caucus member’s hands.

Thank you for your input.

Aloha,

Gene

Replies to our letter 
regarding the rail tax 

extension
We encourage each of you to respond 
to these folks or write or call your own 
representative to express your views on 
this or any other issues you my have. 
You can access all of their information 
at OLRW.org - click on the political links 
button.
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The OLRW PAC  is the arm of the League that collects money 
to support our state and county candidates. 

During the last election cycle we gave $9300 to candidates 
running for State offices.  We felt that some deserved more, 
but we ran out of funds.  We would like to at least double our 
contributions next election cycle, but we need your continued 
and constant support to do that. 

If each of our members gave just $5 per month (about 17 cents 
per day) we would have well over $20,000 in our account for 
the next election.
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cash, checks and credit cards.  

If you would like to just throw your loose change in a jar every 
day we have jars available to save your coins in.  When you 
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The following was sent to our Republican Legislators this 
month with the approval of the board and the members  

                         present at our February Luncheon

The Pres Says...
Carol Thomas, President

Oahu League of Republican Women (OLRW) has supported Republicans for elective 
office for over 68 years.  This includes all Republicans currently in office. 

Our support of Republican values is why we believe it important to let our legislators 

know that OLRW strongly opposes the extension or increase in the .5% GET for rail 
construction or for operation and maintenance. 
We oppose this tax increase for three reasons. 

  1.  Republicans should oppose tax increases that are as regressive as Hawaii’s 

GET is.  GET taxes harm low income earners, fixed income and small businesses.  
Opposing taxes that are unfair is a foundation of the Republican party.  The Rail tax 
costs each Oahu resident $200 per year, a family of 5 pays over $1000 in increased 
taxes every year to just pay this part of the GET.  The preposterous 
statement from Mayor Caldwell that tourists pay 1/3 of the tax belies the fact that 
Oahu residents pay 2/3 of the tax. 

  2.  Extending or increasing the .5% GET affords Honolulu the ability to continue 
irresponsible spending without accountability on the now bankrupt rail transit system.  
Honolulu had a $1 Billion contingency fund that it spent with less than 60% of the 
project contracted out.  Also it should be noted that it is more likely that there will be 
many more cost overruns in the second half of the 
project as it winds through more congested areas on it’s way from Aloha Stadium to 
Ala Moana shopping center. 

  3.  Honolulu has been secretive rather than transparent as to how the costs 

have ballooned so rapidly - blaming legal and time delays beyond their control.  
Although these might have been partly responsible, it is doubtful that they are the 
main reasons for the cost increases yet Honolulu has not detailed the real reasons 
for increased costs such as: low estimates in order to make the project look more 
acceptable.  Until HART and Honolulu realistically lay out the real costs and also 
equally important the cost and revenue source for operation and maintenance of the 
project it should not be supported. 

 We ask that elected Republicans unite around this issue and ensure the public 

is notified that our party stands for accountability, transparency and being good 
stewards of public funds. 

Carol Thomas 
President, Oahu League of Republican Women
For the Board of directors and membership 
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Feature Writers
We need people that are willing to 
write stories about current events 
and biographies of OLRW members.  
Professional credentials NOT required.

No need for a monthly commitment. 

Contact Pam Smith for more information.

Is one of our members ill?
If you know of a member that is sick or 
has had a death in the family please let us 
know so we can send them get well wishes 
or condolences. Call  Corresponding 
Secretary Jane Au at 373-3820

Advertisers
If we want to expand the newsletter to 
include more content we need to get 
advertisers to cover the cost. Please 
contact Pam for details.
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Letters to the Editor
We want to encourage our members to write letter to the editor.   As akamai members of the community, we should be commenting on the issues of the day 
to educate people that lack our perspective. If you have an issue that you want to speak out on, but don’t know how to write a letter Garry Smith is willing to 

help our members to write letters to the editor.  You can call Garry at 392-5559 or email him @ garrypsmith01@gmail.com.

Following are the rules for The Star Advertiser and MidWeek Letters:
The Star-Advertiser welcomes letters up to 150 words and guest columns of 500-600 words. The Star-Advertiser reserves the right to edit letters for clarity 
and length. Please direct comments to the issues; personal attacks will not be published. We reserve the right to edit for clarity and length. Include your 

name, address and daytime telephone number.

Letters must 
(a) be signed and include your area of residence and 

(b) include a daytime telephone number (not for publication).

Online form: Click here
Postal Mail: Letters to the Editor, Star-Advertiser
7 Waterfront Plaza, 500 Ala Moana, Suite 7-210

Honolulu, Hawaii 96813
E-mail: letters@staradvertiser.com

Fax: (808) 529-4750

Mayor’s excuses keep changing

‘Honolulu Star-Advertiser’ - 2015-01-30

If Mayor Kirk Caldwell has any hopes of convincing 
the Legislature to make the half-percent general 
excise tax increase for construction of rail effective 
ad infinitum, he needs to focus his message.
Originally he said he needed it in order to provide for 
the expected $50 million per year in operation and 
maintenance expenses.
Later, he said he needed it in order to continue 
extending the system to the University of Hawaii at 
Manoa and Waikiki.
Now he is insisting that if he doesn’t get it, then 
contracts can’t be signed to finish the system that is 
almost $1 billion over budget, with only 60 percent 
contracted out.
My advice to the mayor is to pick his favorite excuse 
and stick to it. 

Earl Arakaki 
Ewa Beach

Hold solar project hearings in Waianae

‘Honolulu Star-Advertiser’ - 2015-01-29 

Why is the state Public Utilities Commission 
holding a public hearing on two solar-farm 
projects, covering more than 300 acres, in 
Nanakuli instead of Waianae?
The projects by NextEra and Eurus will 
be located behind the hillside of Waianae 
Intermediate School, not in Nanakuli.
The residents who will be most affected by 
thousands of solar panels for the next 30-plus 
years have to travel to Nanakuli Elementary 
School on Feb. 12 at 3:30 p.m. to have their 
voices heard. Really? 

Johnnie-Mae L. Perry 
Chairwoman
Waianae Coast Neighborhood Board
Waianae

Below are letters from OUR MEMBERS printed by the Star Advertiser  and Midweek in the past month.  
We should aim for at least 3-4 letters per month from our members in print.  You can’t change peoples’ minds if you don’t speak out.

Mayor puts rail over res i dents

Honolulu Star-Advertiser - 2015-02-11

It is the height of arrogance by Mayor Kirk 
Caldwell to pit the real needs of Honolulu’s 
citizens against the perceived need to continue 
feeding the beast that has become the Honolulu 
Authority for Rapid Transportation.
If the 0.5 percent general excise tax for rail is 
extended, it will continue to add $1,000 a year to 
the cost of living for a family of five. The mayor 
has threatened that if he doesn’t get the exten-
sion, he will have to raise property taxes up to 
45 percent instead. This would greatly burden el-
derly, fixed-income homeowners, and be passed 
along to low-income renters by landlords.
It appears that financing rail, regardless of what 
it will eventually cost, is more important than the 
ability of Honolulu’s citizens to afford to live here. 

Pam Smith 
Ewa Beach

email letters to
Dchapman@midweek.com

Sam Slom 
Facebook post 

 1/31/2015

Earlier this week at a joint House Senate finance hearing in the State Capitol auditorium, I quizzed Honolulu Mayor 
Kirk Caldwell about the actual cost of the already over budget, failed heavy rail steel on steel train now rising in 
West O’ahu. No totals were forthcoming. He blamed the following for the delay and over budget of the $9.03 billion 
project: Governor Linda Lingle (who’s non- veto made all of this possible); a (successful) Native Hawaiian lawsuit 
about buried Iwi; a lawsuit (unsuccessful) led by Cliff Slater and 7 other individuals and groups (of which I through 
the SBH Foundation was a proud Plaintiff); unanticipated rising construction costs and other reasons unknown by the 
supporters. Upon further questioning of the Mayor about this project being all about development and not transportation 
or traffic reduction of congestion, the Mayor admonished me and said the project is really about, “social justice” 
and “transportation equity.” He wants an unending tax stream from you. Over my dead body. 

Now you know.

Luncheon Schedule

April 2 -   Hale Koa Hotel
John Keene

Shriner’s Hospital

May 7-    Waialae Country Club

June 4 -   The Willows
Legislative Update

We are dark July & August 
this year.

Sept 3     Oahu Country Club
Oct 1       Waialae Country Club
Nov 5
Dec 3      Waialae Country Club

H E L P
NEEDED
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Upcoming Events

OLRW Volunteer  opportunities: contact  Ione Gumpfer, OLRW Volunteer Coordinator, at 262-9788 or igumpfer@aol.com  

For more information about upcoming events and volunteer opportunities at HRP  call 808-593-8180 or online  at 

http://www.gophawaii.com
 Luncheon / Meeting  

March 5, 2015
Waialae Country Club

11:00 A.M. Social Hour                
11:30 A.M. Meeting
12:00 Noon Lunch
12:30 P.M.  Speakers

Cost
$30.00 Members
 $35.00 Guests          

Buffet Menu
Island Greens 
 Spinach Salad  

w/Bleu Cheese and Pears  
Pasta Salad Prima Vera 

 
 Teri Chicken Breast  
w/Orange Garnish 

 
Mashed Potatoes 

Fried Rice  
Fresh Vegetables 

Rolls & Butter 
 

Basic Beverages 
 

Desserts 
Key Lime Pie 

Warm Bread Pudding 
w/vanilla sauce 

Chocolate Haupia Trifle

Reservations/Cancellations

Celyn Chong Kee
306-5089

olrwreservations@gmail.com
olrw.org

Reservations/Cancellations must 
be made by February 28th. We are 
committed to pay for all lunches 
reserved, so  No Shows will be 
charged for their lunch.  
Please - no walk-ins. 

Oahu League of Republican Women Membership Application

Date_________    Birthday  Month _____  Day _____
Name_______________________________________
Address_____________________________________
City_______________________  Zip_____________
Telephone___________________ Fax ____________
E-mail Address________________________________
Dues  $25.00 Yearly  $200.00 Lifetime

Mail your check to:

Oahu League of 
Republican Women

#C-105
725 Kapiolani Blvd. 
Honolulu  HI  96813

Or bring it to our next meeting

Happy Birthday

March 2015

725 Kapiolani Blvd. C-105
Honolulu  HI  96813

O.L.R.W. Newsletter
Oahu League of Republican Women  
Carol Thomas, President • 808- 261-1146

Pam Smith, Editor • 808-398-5556 • olrwnews@gmail.com     

March Babies

Tom Yamachika is the President of the Tax Foundation 

of Hawaii, a private, nonprofit educational organization 

dedicated to informing the taxpaying public about the 

finances of our state and local governments in Hawaii. This 

means the Foundation looks at how government raises the 

money it spends, be it taxes, user fees, or borrowing money 

through the use of debt.  While most of the Foundation’s attention is focused on state 

government, it also keeps a watchful eye on county governments as they annually set 

real property tax rates in order to fund their respective budgets.
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Speaker:

Tom Yamachika - Tax Foundation of Hawaii

Please bring in your OLRW PAC Change.  

The change brought in last month was 

$20.02.

We have jars available that you can reuse 
every month.

Remember: Your Small Change can mean 

                                               Big Change in Hawaii!

2015 Dues are Due
2015 yearly dues are $25.00

We accept cash, checks or credit ard 
payment at our luncheon . You can 

also pay on line at 
olrw.org/membership
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February 10, 2015 
 
 
The Hon. Beth Fukumoto Chang  
House Minority Leader  
State Capitol Building Room 333  
Honolulu, HI 96813  
  
Dear Representative Fukumoto Chang:  
  
  As you know, Oahu League of Republican Women (OLRW) has supported 
Republicans for elective office for over 68 years.  This includes all Republicans 
currently in office.  
  
  Our support of Republican values is why we believe it important to let you 
know that OLRW strongly opposes the extension or increase in the .5% GET 
for rail construction or for operation and maintenance.  
 
We oppose this tax increase for three reasons.  
  
 1.  Republicans should oppose tax increases that are as regressive as Hawaii's 
GET is.  GET taxes harm low income earners, fixed income and small 
businesses.  Opposing taxes that are unfair is a foundation of the Republican 
party.  The Rail tax costs each Oahu resident $200 per year, a family of 5 pays 
over $1000 in increased taxes every year to just pay this part of the GET.  The 
preposterous statement from Mayor Caldwell that tourists pay 1/3 of the tax 
belies the fact that Oahu residents pay 2/3 of the tax.  
  
 2.  Extending or increasing the .5% GET affords Honolulu the ability to 
continue irresponsible spending without accountability on the now bankrupt 
rail transit system.  Honolulu had a $1 Billion contingency fund that it spent 
with less than 60% of the project contracted out.  Also it should be noted that 
it is more likely that there will be many more cost overruns in the second half 
of the  project as it winds through more congested areas on it's way from 
Aloha Stadium to Ala Moana shopping center.  
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The Hon. Beth Fukumoto Chang 
February 10, 2015 
Page 2 
 
 
 3.  Honolulu has been secretive rather than transparent as to how the costs 
have ballooned so rapidly - blaming legal and time delays beyond their control.  
Although these might have been partly responsible, it is doubtful that they are 
the main reasons for the cost increases yet Honolulu has not detailed the real 
reasons for increased costs such as: low estimates in order to make the project 
look more acceptable.  Until HART and Honolulu realistically lay out  
the real costs and also equally important the cost and revenue source for 
operation and maintenance of the project it should not be supported.  
  
 We ask that elected Republicans unite around this issue and ensure the public 
is notified that our party stands for accountability, transparency and being good 
stewards of public funds.  
  
Sincerely,  
 
 
 
  
Carol Thomas  
For the Board of directors and membership  
  
cc: Pat Saiki, Andria Tupola, Feki Pouha, Bob McDermott, Gene Ward, Lauren 
Cheape Matsumoto, Cynthia Thielen, Sam Slom, Honolulu Star Advertiser 
 
 

 

 

  








